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Regional Electricity Planning in the Peterborough 
to Kingston Area – April 1, 2025  

Feedback Provided by: 
Name:  Tim Park 

Title:   Director, Planning Services 

Organization:   City of Kingston 

Email:   

Date:  April 14, 2025 

To promote transparency, feedback submitted will be posted on the Peterborough to Kingston 
engagement webpage unless otherwise requested by the sender. 

The Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is seeking feedback on the scoping assessment 
report. A copy of the report and a narrated video presentation can be accessed from the engagement 
web page. 

Please submit feedback to engagement@ieso.ca by April 15, 2025. 

Topic Feedback 

What additional information should be 
considered as part of the Scoping 
Assessment? 

Click or tap here to enter text. 

Feedback Form 

https://ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Regional-Electricity-Planning-Peterborough-to-Kingston-2025
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Topic Feedback 

What additional considerations, based on 
local developments, should be taken into 
account for the areas identified as 
requiring further study? 

The City of Kingston is currently undertaking its Official 
Plan review.  As part of that background studies were 
undertaken to project housing, employment and 
population.  City Council adopted a growth scenario in 
December 2023 that projected the city to grow from 
154,100 people in 2021 to 220,900 by 2051, representing 
66,800 new residents, 29,300 new housing units and 
33,400 new jobs over this period to 2051.  Most of the 
expansion will take place within the existing urban 
boundary, but there will also be consideration of an 
expanded urban boundary.  Planning Services has targeted 
the new Official Plan to be considered by Council for 
approval in Q2 of 2026. 

What other areas or specific 
considerations should be examined 
through regional planning? 

Click or tap here to enter text. 

General Comments/Feedback 
Click or tap here to enter text. 
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